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OOPS!

It appears we overlooked a couple of submissions.
Thank you for bringing it to our attention! Our
sincerest apologies this happened, we will do our
best to prevent it from occuring again.

Please share this page with those who do not
have access to the internet.

Roy Havekost
Social Media Chairman
SocialMledia@legionmail.org

Greetings Legionnaires;

This will be the last newsletter article on Social
Media for the 2015-16 term of office. | would like
to thank all of the Social Media Chairpersons,
both local and district, throughout the State of
Florida for your efforts in promoting the goals and
objectives of the American Legion through your
Facebook TM pages and groups. If your Post or
District still is not online, you are missing out on a
great opportunity to advertize your existence to the
thousands of veterans who are living in your area.
Facebook TM is a very powerful membership
recruitment tool that is at your disposal at no cost,
and has no physical boundaries when it comes to
its advertizing potential.

This year at the Annual Convention | will again be
conducting a training class on Friday, June 17th

in the Damselfish meeting room. Due to the tight
scheduling of meeting room times the class will
start promptly at 3:15pm and conclude at 4:30pm.
This class will be a repeat of the November 2015
class. The content will again cover how to properly
promote your Facebook TM page or group to

its fullest capacity so it can better serve your
advertizing needs.

On Saturday, June 18th Social Media Awards will
be presented during the General Session before
noon.

Jerry Brandt
Membership Chairman
Membership@legionmail.org

At the time | am writing this, May 16, 2016, we
have 101 Posts who exceeded the 100% goal for
the year. Congratulations! However, there is still
time to reach out to those members who have not
renewed for 2016 and bring them back into the
Legion. There is a number of Posts who need
only 1 to 10 members to reach the 100%. Reach
out to the members who did not renew, if nothing
else, you can find out why they did not renew.
Whether the problem is a finance problem, or a
problem with someone else in the Post, see if you
can resolve the problem.

As for those Posts who have exceeded this year
goal: Please have your “Post Excellence” request
sent in to your District Commander. You did the
hard part already, take home the award! What is
needed?

1. Membership 100% plus 1 (from last year)

2. Youth Activities, must sponsor and actively
participate in at least One Primary Youth
program, (Boys State, American Legion
Baseball, Oratorical, Boy Scout, etc.)

3. Community, working with the community
outside the Post Home.

4. Service to troops/veterans, (Assist with the
VA, Care Packages to Troops overseas,
Supporting the USO, etc.)

Please write a letter to your District Commander,
highlighting each of the above items.

Commander’s walk: many Posts took part in this
event, | would like to thank all the Posts involved.
| understand the Post 275 in Dunedin took the
National Commander, Dale Barnett for a walk.
Post 129 had the City of Jacksonville Beach,
Mayor Charlie Latham, involved. Another Post
had the sheriff in theirs. Thank you for getting the
word out about the problems with the VA.

In closing, | would like to thank everybody involved
with Membership this year. With the changing of
the guard at Posts, Districts, Area and Department
levels, please start the planning for Open House
and other events. Please do not let the American
Legion, be the “Best Kept Secretin YOUR
Community”.

William “Rick” Johnson
Children and Youth Chair
CY@legionmail.org

Hello Legion family. Well, it's that time again
where we are closing out the year. We did a lot of
great things this year and | had a great time being
your Chairman. | think that we were able to get
the awareness out throughout the state about the
Children and Youth programs. | had a lot of help
around the state with the help of Michelle and Bill.
| can't leave out Elizabeth Douglas as she helped
me out a lot.

We put on two major events this year; the golf
tournament and the picnic. Both were huge
success with the help from the family around the
state. Special congrats to the family of 323 and
117. You guys rock and THANK YOU from the
bottom of my heart.

All the new District Commanders, please get your
Chairman chosen quickly and turn their names in
so we can get the new year started off right and
begin to work together to get the awareness of the
programs out to the community. With that being
done you will increase your membership within
your Post and most important be a viable asset
within your community.

Our new Children and Youth chairman will be Sid
Damsgard from Post 275. Please help him out as
you did me. He is a great guy and his heart is in it
like mine.

Doing events together as a family only gets
awareness out there about our programs.

The more events that we have the more the
community will know about us and begin to stand
behind us in our goals.

Let's not remain a secret in your communities and
let's get visible. Let's remember what the Children
and Youth Pillar stands for. If your Post or District
has a function going on, please let us know so we
can get the word out and get participation within
the State.

Let's continue to give our kids a “Square Deal”

and continue working the programs. Let's have a
great 2016-2017.
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